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Greetings, 
     Many changes are going on 
right now all over the planet and 
many changes for me as well. It's 
time for me to step back and let 
someone else experience the 
pleasures I have had serving as 
President of the Friends of Red 
Rock Canyon Board of Directors. 
There will be a new president in 
December and this will be my last 
President's Report. Bob Johnson, 
one of our Board's Directors, will 
be taking over. So, in this report 
I'd like to share some of my fond-
est memories I remember over 
the past six years. 
     Building trails with volunteers 
has been so enlightening! So 
many of you show up early on 
Saturday mornings to help create 
and maintain the trails in Red 
Rock Canyon. You give your time 
and your energy and help pre-
serve a most beautiful piece of 
Open Space. I've watched you 
volunteers work so hard with a 
true dedication. I remember one 
time this family had volunteered 
for the first time, never having 
worked on a trail before. A Mom 
and Dad and their two young 
boys. The day started out foggy 
and we all worked closely to-
gether shrouded in the clouds. 
Just when it was time to break for 
lunch the sun came out and they 
could see we had been working 
over a beautiful canyon.  At first 
they were speechless, then their 
eyes weld up with tears from gaz-
ing on that beauty for the first 
time. Then they looked back at 
the trail and saw all that their 
small team had cleared and how 
it now looked like a trail that had 
always been there. Actually, it 
had been there all along; it just 
needed carving out and there it 
was and they had done it. The 
look on the boys' faces held such 
wonder and amazement; it was 
priceless. Those boys had em-

powered themselves and were so 
proud of the hard work they had 
done. I saw this scene repeated 
every time we built new trail or 
maintained an old one. The best 
part was knowing how much our 
community cared what happened 
in RRC and took an active part in 
contributing to its care. So from 
the first trail built, The Contem-
plative Trail, to the beginning of 
the last, The Codell Trail, all you 
wonderful volunteers have left 
your mark in a very gentle way on 
this planet. Thank you for that 
and allowing me to be a part of 
that! 
     Fundraising�v  wow, this is a 
community that loves its Open 
Space!!! Beginning with raising 
over $100,000 for the Pavilion, 
that was amazing, right up to last 
year with raising $77,000 so 
quickly for the preservation of 
White Acres! And now I will get to 
be a part of the raising of funds 
for our community's well loved 
Section 16! I have no doubt this 
community will step up and con-
tribute what is needed. One of 
the most significant instances for 
me was when we were raising the 
funds for the purchase of White 
Acres Parcel Number One. People 
who had just been laid off or who 
had been out of work for quite 
awhile donated because they felt 
it was important and wanted to 
be a part of contributing even if it 
was in a small way. There was so 
much funding that came from 
non-profit organizations in the 
form of grants over the years as 
well. I am grateful for those and 
all the help I received in writing 
those grants. There were those 
Challenge Matching Grants from 
private citizens that gave each 
fundraiser a boost. Thank you so 
much for those! It made a differ-
ence. 
     I want to thank the FoRRC 
Board of Directors, those on the 

board now and those who were 
on the board in the past. Thank 
you for your support over the 
years. This is a truly dedicated 
board that genuinely supports 
every cause there is regarding 
RRC!! You all have taught me so 
much and I appreciate the oppor-
tunity I have been given to ex-
perience what "Community" 
really means. Thank you for your 
trust. 
     Thank you to all the Colorado 
Springs Park and Recreation De-
partment Personnel who have 
helped me keep up with the de-
tails of what was happening on 
your side in Red Rock Canyon and 
the "Partnership" we experi-
enced! Keeping me informed 
made the position much 
smoother than it would have 
been without it! 
     To those of you who walk, 
hike, bike, climb and run thru Red 
Rock Canyon thank you for being 
there! You are what it is all about. 
This is your land. The fact that 
you appreciate this historic land 
in so many ways has given me 
much pleasure in being president 
of Friends of Red Rock Canyon all 
these years. You all have inspired 
me. 
     I'll be passing the RRC Torch in 
mid-December to Bob. I have full 
confidence he will be a great 
leader and knows what RRC 
needs. He has a wonderful board 
to assist him. Thank you Bob for 
all that you have already done in 
RRC and will do. Thanks for ac-
cepting the opportunity you are 
about to experience! 
     So now, I bid your farewell. 
Thank you for the "Experience". It 
has been a wild yet comforting 
ride! See you out there on the 
trail. 
Love and Light, 
Karlee Thompson 
President 
Friends of Red Rock Canyon 
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